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TK. EENNSYLWflA. RURAL GAY GAVGU5?

P, 0. BOX 182

NORTHUMBERLAND, PA. 1?85?

The September meeting of the Pennsylvania Rural Gay Caucus will be held 
at the Unitarian Church of the Lehigh Valley, Bethlehem, Pa. at liOO PaM3, 
Saturday» September 11s Any person not resident in Philadelphia or 
Allegheny Counties Is eligible for voting membership in the Caucus 
tly attending the nesting, and. everyone who recieves this letter is 
cordially invited to jcin us in this or any future event of the 
Caucuso Direction to ihe Unitarian Church are enclosed.

Letter From the Editor

Hello It has prt‘iiably been a while sines you heard from the 
Pennsylvani Rural Ga; (>aucusa For some, it his been a while since wa 
heard frost j ou. But, i ow that communications are open again, we hope 
that you will let us coie to you by letter on®} a. month# Hopefully, 
you will join us in vigorously pursuing the Interest of activist 
rural gays in Pennsylvtnia, If you don't wish to be bothered by us, 
please drop us a note idling us you wish to bs dropped from the mailing 
listo

In casi you haver‘t heard, the Caucus has net monthly since its 
founding at -the State Conference in Harrisburg an. Cot 18th, .!975> 
Monthly meetings are c inducted under the Co-chairing of Ruth Steck 
and Fay Stis~d.es* Tht work of the Caucus is conducted through committees 
as explained bslowa

The. Legislative (oinmlttee~ chaired by Berry l ace of Mechanicsburg 
has an enclosure you are requested to f5.11 cut and return. This 
Committee began as tho highly successful Gay Lobby Day Cowl ties which 
sent many many gay people to Harrisburg to visit legislators on March 23rd,

The^ Cgj'tnup. Comm.' ;tee- tinker the chair of Mary Nanoarrow of 
Shippsnsbnrg State d'oklsge is actively and directly involved with the 
Ponnslvariie Department of Education, helping the Department to carry out 
new directives from thi Secretary of Education pertaining to gay persons 
in the Educational sysiams of Pennsylvania, Theue directives are far 
reaching, trad a lot cf help and support is needed in the effort. One 
very urgent request c,? tills committee is that any one involved as a. student, 
staff or faculty pers-xi write an anonymous, cr t. reigned letter to them 
telling wliat it Is li.’j) t0 a perse.® in a Bystem of education 
geared tossetd pMsrrv;. jg our predominantly heterosexual culture. This 
docinsentation is despo sately required in sensitising the Departr.'t>nto

Ths Fl nance Ccyaittee - to be convened by Helmuth B?,erwalc, Treasures 
of the Caucus has al.XB.u3y sponsored a-Garage Sale to raise funds;, and is 
planning a Hay Rido in Reading on Nov, 6th fcllcwing the meeting of the 
Caucus in Beading on .iat date. They are also discussing plans for a major 
social event this fa]..,

under the Chair of Joseph V. Bums of Allentown 
Is responsible for th:.j newsletter, publicity and public relations, and a 
telephone tree for er? agency coamun5.catlais» A number of sub-cowittaes are 
being set vp to handle the various responsibilitlss of the committee#

Mentorship on any of these committees is open to those who wish 
to involva themselves .1 thoir work, and. others vi.ll will doubtloss ba fenced 
as ths neufi arises* "ib concerns and efforts Of t?’-; Gay lavement in
Pennsylvania 5.neraas s5 constantly and you ax« ne:o5-;'c to help..



MEETING NOTES AND MINUTES- August
.The Pennsylvania Rural C.ay Caucus held its regular monthly meeting 

on Awrust 7th at Shikellany State lark ana Look-Out, located, across the 
liver from Sunbury, pa.o The weather was damp and rainy, but, 22 persons 
from across the state arrived for the picnic sponsored by Susquehanna 'alley 
Gays United (S7GU), ar d the business meeting which followed. The congenial 
and informal atmosphere made a good, time for all. Our thanks to S7GU for 
the events,

Mary Nancarrow, reporting the Campus Committee, told us that the 
reccomendations of the in-house (composed of members of the Department 
of Education, representatives of tho Rural Caucus and the Governor"s 
Council on Sexual Minorities) Gay Rights Advisory Committee had been finalized, 
approved by the Secretary of Education, and sent for enactment to the 
Commissioners of Education. A bibliography on gayness, prepared by Barbara 
Glttings for the Department was included in the report. This bibliography, 
hopefully,will be used by the Department and schools in selecting library 
materials on gayness, and certainly will be used by the Campus Committee 
in soliciting hooks to be placed in liharies throughout the state. Inquire 
of the committee if you feel you could afford the small price of a great book. 
It has been suggested that these be given in memorium of guy persons, lovers, 
and parents.

Sensitization sessions for the top echelons in l.D.Eo are beginning 
soon with Mary' and Saa participating. Input and ideas for this supremely 
important work are gratefully accepted. A pamphlet is being prepared to facilitate 
this effort with the Lower echelons of workers in-the-fleld as teachers, counselors, 
etc. And a lot help rill be needed to see that the local levels of education 
are paying attention io the reports

San Edmiston reported at Bloomsburg State College. At a meeting with the 
Assistant Dean of Students and tho Director cf Counselling Services, 
sensitivity sessions for student personnel workers was tenatively scheduled 
for October, The possibility of a similar session with the president and 
Board of Trustees was also under consideration.- San is to subriit a brief 
outline of the goals and objectives of such sestons.

Barry Lace stated that he would deliver a position paper on the 
Legislative Committee and Gay Rights 'Legislation at the September Caucus. 
This Paper* will guide his committee and the Caucus in future work for 
legislation.

Sam Deotz made a small speech inviting intersted persons to join 
the National Coalition of Gay Activists, a group more politically active 
than the National Gay Task Force. Ne may have 3. speaker from their 
Irganination come to tell us more of their activities. Sam has applications 
for interested persons,

Joe Burns reported sone feed back from the letter sent by the Caucus 
to the Legislators.- I few Senators and representatives have made their views 
clear on the subject, and as a side light t a person connected with one of the 
newspapers to whom the letter was snsrt asked to attend a Rural Caucus 
Meeting out of personal and professional concern. This alone made the effort 
of the letter worth it.

The party went cn at the home of a local Oaacus member following 
the adjourment at $.

Respectfully submitted by

Sam Edmiston-Recording Secretary
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